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Date: 11/7/2024

Re: Superintendents Board Report

Updates

• Governor Little signed an executive order that calls on Idaho education leaders to restrict 
cell phones in schools by the end of this school year. In order to receive one of the $5,000 
grants, school districts and charters must adopt a cell phone restriction policy by the end 
of this school year that adheres to state guidelines. Governor Little and Superintendent 
Critchfield also plan to collaborate with legislators during the 2025 legislative session to 
put into Idaho Code parameter’s on cell phone use in public schools.

• This week is the ISBA conference in Boise. The ISBA will be voting on 15 different 
resolutions as their focus for the upcoming legislative session. There were 18 but some 
were withdrawn. ISBA Resolutions 2025 

• Plant Facility Levy – Congratulations on a successful plant facility levy election. With 
the approval of the plant facility levy, it means that it will continue for ten years after the 
current levy expires on June 30, 2025. 

 

 

https://sde.idaho.gov/topics/cell-phone-policy/files/general/Cell-Phone-Policy-Checklist.pdf
https://www.idsba.org/member-services/advocacy/resolutions/

